[TRANSLATION]

Announcement of Mahidol University Faculty of Dentistry
on No Gift Policy
Fiscal Year B.E. 2568 (2025)

As stated in Mahidol University’s announcement regarding the No Gift Policy for Fiscal
Year B.E. 2568 (2025), in accordance with the National Reform Plan for Corruption Prevention
and Suppression on No Gift Policy, as guided by the Office of Public Sector Anti-Corruption
Commission (PACC), the Faculty of Dentistry has established concrete measures to implement

this policy effectively.

To ensure the effective implementation of Mahidol University's No Gift Policy for Fiscal
Year B.E. 2568 (2025), under the authority granted by Section 37 of the Mahidol University Act
B.E. 2550 (2007), and with the approval of the Faculty Committee of the Faculty of Dentistry
in Meeting No. 12/ B.E. 2567 on December 6, 2024, the Dean has deemed it appropriate to
establish the policies and guidelines for the No Gift Policy of the Faculty of Dentistry as follows:

Clause 1. The Faculty of Dentistry at Mahidol University declares itself as “an
organization where all government officials strictly refrain from accepting any forms of
gifts or gratuities during, before, or after their official duties.” to prevent all forms of

corruption and misconduct.

Clause 2. The Faculty has established the following No Gift Policy guidelines for all
government officials within its jurisdiction:
2.1 Officials are prohibited from accepting any gifts, gratuities, or other benefits
related to their official duties.
2.2 Officials are prohibited from giving gifts, gratuities, or other benefits to
external parties engaging with the Faculty.



2.3 Officials are prohibited from accepting or giving gifts, gratuities, or other
benefits to individuals, organizations, agencies, companies, or vendors that have been, are, or
may become partners or contractors of the Faculty in procurement or contract-related
matters.

2.4 Officials must not seek or engage in any actions to obtain gifts, gratuities,
or benefits unlawfully.

2.5 Exceptions may be considered for customary, cultural, or traditional
practices, with the value not exceeding 3,000 THB or the amount permitted by law.
Misrepresentation of an item’s value is strictly prohibited.

2.6 Instead of giving physical gifts, it is encouraged to use greeting cards,
condolence cards, guestbooks, or digital platforms to express congratulations, goodWiLl,

condolences, or hospitality in adherence to customary practices.
Clause 3 All executives, department heads, unit heads, or supervisors at all
levels shall emphasize and concretely communicate the policies and guidelines outlined in

this announcement to all personnel, ensuring they are informed and strictly adhere to them.

This is effective from the announcement date onwards.
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